

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Bureau of Research and Development 1409 Coliseum Boulevard, Montgomery, Alabama 36130-3050 Phone: (334) 353-6940 FAX: (334) 353-6950 Internet: http://www.dot.state.al.us



Kaye Ivey Governor

John R. Cooper Transportation Director

October 15, 2020

Mr. Mark D. Bartlett Division Administrator Federal Highway Administration 500 Eastern Boulevard, Suite 200 Montgomery, AL 36117-2018

ATTENTION: Ms. Lian Li

Subject:

Transportation Pooled Fund Research Project TPF-5(465), 931-934P, "Consortium

for Asphalt Pavement Research and Implementation (CAPRI)"

Dear Mr. Bartlett:

The Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) is the lead state for the pooled fund study TPF-5(465), 931-934P, "Consortium for Asphalt Pavement Research and Implementation (CAPRI)". The Alabama Department of Transportation accepts the role of lead agency and agrees to receive, obligate, expend and manage contributions from participating agencies.

The participating agencies are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer request form for this project to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence.

Thank you for your participation in this study. If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Owens at (334) 353-6940 or via email at owensj@dot.state.al.us or Virgil Clifton at (334) 353-6944 or via email at cliftonv@dot.state.al.us.

Sincerely.

J. Michelle Owens

Research and Development Engineer & Research Advisory Committee Chair

JMO/VC

Attachment

c: Ms. Patricia Sergeson, FHWA, patricia.sergeson@dot.gov, (202) 493-3166

Ms. Masha Shelton, FHWA, masha.shelton.CTR@dot.gov, (202) 493-3060

Ms. Lian Li, FHWA, <u>lian.li@dot.gov</u>, (334) 274-6359

Ms. Kristy Harris, FHWA, Kristy.harris@dot.gov, (334) 274-6361

Research Study Partners (w/attachment)

Mr. Virgil Clifton, Bureau of Research and Development

Mr. Jimmy Carroll, Bureau of Office Engineer Mr. Robert Andrews, Bureau of Office Engineer

File